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This Administration has been informed that: 
 

- On some occasions the Port State Control Officer, have left the ship without providing 
the ship’s Master with a document (Inspection Report) giving the results of the 
inspection and details of the decision taken by the Port State Control Officer and the 
corrective action to be taken by the Master and/or Owner.  

 
- The document (Inspection Report) giving the results of the inspection and details of 

any decision taken by the Port State Control Officer and the corrective action to be 
taken by the Master and/or Owner has been provided by the Port State Control Officer 
to the ship’s local agent in order to be transmitted on board. 

 
The natural consequence is that the Master and/or Owner have been delayed to take the 
necessary corrective actions. The delay becomes very important if the vessel has been 
detained.  
 
All “Memorandum of Understanding” have their legislative origin in the IMO Resolution A.787 
(19) as modified by IMO Resolution A.882 (21).  
 
Chapter 5 – REPORTING REQUIREMENTS, Section 5.1 – Port State Reporting, paragraph 
5.1.1 states: 
 
“Port State authorities should ensure that, on conclusion of an inspection, the master of the 
ship is provided with a document giving the results of the inspection, details of any action taken 
by the PSCO, and a list of any corrective action to be initiated by the master, and/or 
Company.” 
 
Chapter 2 – PORT STATE CONTROL INSPECTIONS, Section 2.1 – General, paragraph 2.1.4 
states: 
 
“All possible efforts shall be made to avoid a ship being unduly detained or delayed. If a ship is 
unduly detained or delayed, it shall be entitled to compensation for any loss or damage 
suffered.” 
 
All “Memorandum of Understanding” state the above mentioned principles. 
 



 

 

 
MSC-MEPC.4/Circ.2 dated 01 November 2007 – PORT STATE CONTROL-RELATED 
MATTERS / CODE OF GOOD PRACTICE FOR PORT STATE CONTROL OFFICERS - 
(annexed to the present Circular) states that the Port State Control Officer should issue 
to the Master a legible and comprehensible report of inspection before leaving the ship. 

 
In order to avoid unduly delay, ship’s Masters are entitled to require the document giving the 
results of the inspection by the PSCO before he leaves the ship.  
 
 


















